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By Vicki Stelma, Newsletter Editor 

 

Each month as I put together the Voter, I ponder its purpose.  Undoubtedly, 
the Voter informs you of what the League has been doing as a national, 
state, and above all local organization.  However, after attending the 50

th
 

(my first) National Convention of the League of Women Voters of the United 
States, I feel determined to do more than simply inform you.  As I was in-
spired by the hundreds of League members in Washington, DC, I would like 
to inspire you to “Power the Vote: Imagine, Commit, Act!” (this year’s con-
vention motto).  As you read this article, I hope that you will find something 
that inspires you and spurs you to renew your understanding of democracy 
as “…not something we have, but something we do” (Doris Haddock, popu-
larly known as Granny D, who walked across America in her 90

th
 year to 

draw attention to the corrupting influence of money in politics).   

 

As political activists, we rely on the League to amplify our voices as indi-
viduals.  And one of the best first things we can do before taking action is 
inform ourselves and those around us of some issues of recent import.  To 
this end, the League has posted videos of convention speakers (including 
political pollster John Zogby, Washington, DC Delegate to the US House of 
Representatives Eleanor Holmes Norton, Professor of Communication 
Kathleen Hall Jamieson, and Attorney General Eric Holder) at http://
library.lwv.org/events-series/convention-2012.   

 

Continued on page 3 

 

Voter Services Committee to Register New Voters  
 

The LWVIC Voter Services Committee (thanks to Karen Ross) has set the wheels in motion to regis-
ter new voters this fall.  This initiative hearkens back to the foundation of League activities; After all, 
the League is the institutional legacy of the 19th amendment, and encouraging citizens to vote is a 
core activity of the League.   

 

A great way to support this local League initiative is to volunteer to help register these vot-
ers.  Dates to visit local schools of all stripes are currently being set for early September.  Contact 
either Karen Ross (ross.bert1@gmail.com, 724-349-0348) or Aida Shotts (ashotts@windstream.net, 
724-357-3482) to become involved.   

 

In addition, two sites to visit regarding voting issues include the LWVUS’ Vote411.org and the Penn-
sylvania League’s www.palwv.org which is leading initiatives to keep us all informed on new Voter 
Photo ID laws. 
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 CONSOL Drilling Site Toured by LWV Members 

By Cindy Rogers 

On May 23, 2012, eleven members of the LWV Indiana County and the LWV Clarion County visited 
a Marcellus Shale drilling site near Delmont, PA. The tour was hosted by CONSOL.  All visitors had 
to be suited up for safety. Our hosts took a lot of time and care to get us ready, and they had us 
watch a safety video prior to our going on site for the actual tour. They stressed safety and were 
very much concerned about environmental issues. This was especially vital considering that we 
could see the  Beaver Run Reservoir from the bank of their water holding pond. 

All officials and on-site supervisors were very responsive to our questions before and during the tour 
itself. We observed a horizontal well being drilled, well areas that were drilled and reclaimed, office 
and living areas, storage areas, and the holding pond. CONSOL showed us the thick multiple layers 
that line their pits. These liners are not left in place or covered over after they are no longer needed 
but are actually recycled to make new liners.  CONSOL has many safety backups in place for the 
whole process.   

We all felt that we learned a lot about the Marcellus Shale drilling process during this CONSOL tour,  
and it certainly added to what we learned from an earlier tour of the Range Resources facility in 
Washington County three years ago. 
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Members Take Tour of Terra Services  

By Cindy Rogers 

Twelve members and associates of the League of Women Voters of Indiana County were recently 
given a tour of the new Terra Services facility located in the old Kay Arena on Route 119 North.  We 
got a description of the innovative process this company uses in treating, sterilizing, and recycling 
Marcellus Shale wastewater.  Company officials told us that the facility is not only a treatment center 
but a training facility for all of their sites. The company hopes to hire about 120 people from our 
area, and they are hoping to open several other plants in Pennsylvania. It was a very informative 
and interesting tour.  This company is ready to go into production and is currently only waiting for a 
DEP permit.  We will be interested to see how this process affects the Marcellus Shale industry in 
our county. 

Continued from page 1 National Convention News 

 

Eleanor Holmes Norton’s rallying cry of Taxation Without Representation regarding all who re-
side in Washington, DC will open your eyes to the lack of power that our fellow citizens face on a 
daily basis.  And for even more information on this issue check out dcvote.org.  In addition, Kath-
leen Hall Jamieson’s work to educate Americans regarding “mixed messages, half-truths, mis-
leading statements, and out-and-out fabrications masquerading as facts,” is particularly important 
as we enter election season.  To learn more about her work including efforts to identify and take 
down some of the worst political ads of the 2012 election and a new initiative to educate students 
about patterns of deception that asks the question “Could Lincoln Be Elected Today?” check out 
FLACKCheck.org as well as its sister site FactCheck.org.  No doubt, these speakers will inspire 
you to work through the League to continue to transform yourself from an observer to an activist.   

 

Finally, for a general recap of the convention, visit http://www.lwv.org/blog/league-convention-

power-vote-2012.  I feel certain that you will find something there to challenge you to live our de-

mocracy.  As the first president of the League of Women Voters Maud Wood Park once said, “the 

success of democracy [depends]…on many small things done faithfully.”  It is our turn to do 

something.     

LWVIC Annual Meeting Held 

 

On May 21, the LWVIC Annual Meeting was held.  New board members Lea Masiello and 
Dream Van Cise were elected, and a recommended program that focuses on our core League 
mission was adopted.  (See the May Voter for specifics.)   

 

The highlight of the evening was the awarding of the first Peggy Clark Grassroots Environ-
mental Leadership Award.  The individual award went to Dr. Thomas Falcone who has worked 
to promote recycling on both the local and state levels.  The group award was presented to 
the Indiana County Pennsylvania Senior Environment Corps for its work to protect and revital-
ize watersheds. 

http://www.lwv.org/blog/league-convention-power-vote-2012
http://www.lwv.org/blog/league-convention-power-vote-2012
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Weõre on the 

Web!  

www.palwv.org/indiana 

 

Know someone who 
may be interested in 
membership?  Let 
President Sherene 
Hess know at 724-
762-4162, and she 
will send a brochure 

& short letter de-
scribing LWVIC’s 

activities. 

Our Mission Statement 
The League of Women Voters, a nonpartisan political organization, encourages in-
formed and active participation in government, works to increase understanding of 
major public policy issues, and influences public policy through education and ad-
vocacy. 

CALENDAR of UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

Wednesday, July 25, 2012—PA Gas Expo 2012, KCAC 
(Indiana)  

 

Monday, August 20, 2012—LWVIC Board Retreat 

 

September 25, 2012ðNational Voter Registration Day 


